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On Pamlico Sound during the spring and summer of 1969 I did research on over-water 
behavior of tobacco hornworm moths (Manduca sexta). On two different occasions one 
to two hundred of these moths were taken in a boat several hundred feet from shore 
where they were emptied from a cage onto the surface of the water. When on the surface 
of the water the moths soon started fluttering about and rising from the water. These 
fluttering and flying moths quickly attracted 50 to 75 Laughing Gulls (Larus atricilla). 
Although the gulls readily captured the moths, the moths were released without 
apparent injury before the gulls had flown 25 feet from the sites of capture. 

Howell (Florida Bird Life,1932) reported that Laughing Gulls feed on insects, 
including moths; however, Howell gave no information on either the nature or species of 
moths which are eaten. The tobacco hornworm moth is relatively large, with a wing 
spread of about 4 inches. As the moths were captured before they were rejected it would 
seem that they were rejected for a tactile or a gustatory characteristic, rather than a 
visual one. 

June 1971 	 53 


	Page 1

